NASHVILLE PARKING AND PUBLIC FACILITIES DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION MEETING TUESDAY, MARCH 8, 2022

Commission Members present in person: President Gloria Dobbs, Vice-President David Chilcote, Member Erik Robertson, and Member Geoff Thompson. Member not present: Andi Wilson. Also in attendance in person: Administration Manager Phyllis Carr and Records Clerk Sandie Jones.

COMMISSION BUSINESS

1. CALL TO ORDER

Meeting called to order at 4:30 pm by Member Dobbs.

2. ROLL CALL

The roll was called by Administration Manager Carr.

3. ELECTION OF OFFICERS

Member Chilcote moved to keep Member Dobbs as President and that he will continue to serve as Vice-President. Member Thompson seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

4. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES – 12-14-2021 MEETINGS

Member Thompson moved to approve the minutes of the December 14, 2021 meeting as presented. Vice-President Chilcote seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

5. RESTROOM REPAIR UPDATE

Administration Manager Carr advised the Commission that Town Custodian Omberg will repair fountain areas at the Mound Street and Old School Way restrooms. Once area has been repaired, he will repaint the area. The Commission may want to look at the restrooms after the painting is done. Since the buildings haven't been painted in years, the paint has faded and with the new paint done, it may be necessary to repaint the entire building. Town Custodian Omberg will also sand and repaint the exterior doors at each of these restrooms.

President Dobbs asked about the windows at the Village Green restrooms. Administration Manager Carr advised the windows needed to be taken off from the inside of the building for cleaning purposes. President Dobbs advised she would look into a stained glass look.

President Dobbs asked about installing cameras for security purposes. Administration Manager Carr advised that the past service charged a fee every time information was needed to be looked at. Vice-President Chilcote and Member Thompson will get quotes for new camera systems. Vice-President Chilcote to send information to Administration Manager Carr of the type of system he has at his business.

NASHVILLE PARKING AND PUBLIC FACILITIES DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION MEETING MARCH 8, 2022

6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT MAY COME BEFORE THE COMMISSION

Discussion of the renewal of the Food & Beverage funding. Administration Manager Carr announced that the Town will receive the tax funds for another 20 years.

Member Thompson advised that the Pat Reilly parking lot needs repaved. Administration Manager Carr to get quotes on this. Administration Manager Carr also advised that someone painted one of the parking lights pink. She will check into replacement costs.

President Dobbs asked that Washington Street be cleaned up. There is a lot of mud remaining on the street from the storm.

President Dobbs would like signs for traffic to stop for pedestrians. See if there is an alternative to flashing lights. Discussion of flashing stop signs. Not sure if these are allowed in town. Look at other communities to see what they use. Administration Manager Carr will contact INDOT.

ADJOURNMENT

Vice-President Chilcote moved to adjourn the meeting. Member Robertson seconded the motion. President Dobbs adjourned the meeting at 4:59 pm.

The audio recording made at the Parking and Public Facilities Development Corporation meeting on 3-08-2022 is retained in the Office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

President Gloria Dobbs

Date

06/14/2022